
---- Forwarded Message ----- 

From: IRP Mailbox <irp@pacificorp.com> 

To: IRP Mailbox <irp@pacificorp.com> 

Sent: Monday, January 6, 2020, 6:03:56 PM MST 

Subject: 2019 IRP Action Plan – Cholla Unit 4 Retirement Update  

 

IRP Participants:  

The 2019 PacifiCorp Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) identifies specific resource actions the 

company will take over the next two to four years to deliver resources included in the preferred 

portfolio. As part of that action plan, on December 27, 2019, PacifiCorp notified Arizona Public 

Service (APS) that it plans to retire Cholla Unit 4 by the end of 2020. Cholla Unit 4 is a 395-

megawatt coal-fired generator at the Joseph City, Arizona, Cholla Power Plant. Cholla Unit 4 is 

owned by PacifiCorp and operated by APS.  

Both the 2017 and 2019 PacifiCorp IRPs showed continued operation of Cholla Unit 4 is no 

longer economic for PacifiCorp customers beyond 2020 when compared to other resource 

alternatives.  

We are mindful that this decision impacts employees at APS, their families and communities. 

We will work closely with APS to help their employees and the communities remain informed 

about the changes ahead. 

For an overview of PacifiCorp’s broader vision for delivering an affordable, reliable and 

sustainable energy future, visit www.pacificorp.com. 

   

Regards, 

PacifiCorp - IRP Department 

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 600 

Portland, Oregon 97232 

(503) 813-5245 

IRP@PacifiCorp.com 
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